
Public Safety Commission Meeting 
 

May 23, 2019, at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Meeting Called to Order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Susan Berck, John Koester, Alderwoman Dinah Tatman, Chief 
Jeremy Ihler, Sgt. Mike Bollinger   
 
Police Report:  Chief Ihler said there were no reports of serious damage from the 
storms which moved through the area. He has included $10,000 for portable traffic 
speed monitors in the proposed budget.  In other budget proposals, the Police 
Department wished to replace four patrol cars which are past their four-year 
replacement date. 
 
Fire Department Report:  There was no report from the Riverview Fire Department. 
 
New Business: 
Alderwoman Tatman reported on several upcoming Community events which may be 
taking place over the summer:  The Bellefontaine Family Fest is scheduled for July 13th 
at the Rec Center; the Riverview School District will hold a Back to School event the first 
week of August; and there is a renewed discussion of preparing a Public Safety 
Strategic Plan. A question was raised - does the Rec Center have a back- up power 
supply?  If yes, it could be used as an emergency shelter. 
 
Old Business: 
There was no old business to conclude. 
 
Public Comments: 
Sandra Henry had several questions and comments to the Police Department and this 
committee.  She commended the police for their response to a traffic accident.  She 
asked more detailed questions about the Police Department budget. She commented 
on the membership of the Public Safety Commission; what qualifications were needed; 
and Committee members should be committed to their tasks.  
 
The meeting was closed at 7:25 p.m. 
 
Next meeting is scheduled for June 27th, 2019. 
 
 
 
John Koester 
Secretary  
 


